Mr. Superfine,
 
My sincerest apologies for not following-up with you on Joe Ferguson’s return. 
 
He has returned from his business trip, where he was asked to participate in a Data Analytics Working Group managed by Center for the Advancement of Public Integrity (CAPI) at Columbia Law School on March 17, 2016. 
 
He was not in a position to give preference to any attendees from the City and the attendees were not in a position to take advantage of his instruction in any dealings with the City.  The institute has paid for Mr. Ferguson’s travel.  There is no honorarium or other payment.
 
Again, sorry for my delay.
 
Very truly yours,
Pricilla Gutierrez 
 
Pricilla Gutierrez
Administrative Assistant III
Office of Inspector General
